ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES MONDAY, MARCH 18, 2013

The current grant for the Drug Task Force will end on June 30, 2013. They are currently in the process of applying for the continuation of the grant which is due April 12, 2013 and needed to know which direction they should be go in order to house the grant.

Commissioner Thompson stated that today's discussion had been a healthy exchange of communication.

Mrs. George had previously asked the County Clerk's office if her salary and benefits could still run through Adair County versus a new pass thru County. Adair County Clerk, Sandra Collop, stated she was researching her request and would contact her soon.

The Commission met with Mark Vandolah of Yarrow Trail. He requested that the Commission come out and look at his road and then call him with their recommendations. He also said that Patty Parson and Bud Elam wanted to know why their rock for Yarrow Trail and Lookout Trail had not yet been delivered. It had already been paid for.

Later in the day, Sheriff Hardwick and William King returned to discuss their new plan with the Commission to educate the public on the hazards of meth. Discussion was also held regarding Chief Hughes and the City of Kirksville not being members of the Drug Task Force for the past 6-7 years.

Adair County Human Resource/Grant Writer, Beth Platz, informed the Commission that the County was not awarded the grant to help with expenses for a new storage building that will be constructed at the Road and Bridge Department.

The Northeast Missouri Solid Waste Management District has chosen Commissioner Thompson to serve as the representative from Adair County on the Executive Board. Commissioner Pickens has been chosen to serve as the alternant on the same board.

The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. on March 18, 2013.

IN REF. ORDER NO 20 Executive Board Representative for Northeast Missouri Solid Waste Management District

ATTEST

County Clerk

Presiding Commissioner

Page 45